Portland, Oregon
July 23, 1950 -

Col, J, Frances Teylor
Commander
Continental NACS Area
Tinker A .B.
Oklahoma
Dear Colonel Taylors:

T wish to express my appreciation to you end t_he members
of =our comand for the excellent cooperation and training
af forded the 2llith AACS (E & I) Squadron roceived during our
1958 Anmmal Summer Field Training. Specifically, I desire to
commend Lt. Col. Richard S, Haines, Commander; and the officers
and airmen of the 18AT7th AACS E & I Squadron, Hamilton A.F.B.y
on their cooperation and superior type of prectical AACS type
equipment installation work made available to us, This excellmt
field training program, conducted by the 1887th, brought about
the succesaful culmination of our 2nd year phsse of the intensive
0.J.T, program here at Portland.

I visited several of the training sites awsy fyom Hamilton
A.F.B. and personally observed the equipment installation work
being accemplished by the members of my squadron. In all cases,
after talking to my squadron peresomvel and the supervisory per--

sormel of the 1867th AACS Squadron, it was obvicus that everyons

‘wag in sccoord as to the\m‘l:'.hnd and procedures to be used to

insure & commendable type of equipment install=ztion.






